


J. F. Glidden Homestead & Historical Center




Board of Directors Meeting




Monday, October 8th, 2012,



 7 P.M. at the Homestead

The board meeting was called to order at 7:05 P.M. by President Svetlana Henrikson.  The following members were in attendance:  Kepp Johnson, Kenda Jeske, Kathy Siebrasse, Marcia Wilson, Executive Director, Jeff Marshall, Phil Bennett, Jim Morel, Cindy Ditzler, Jan Devore, and Sarah Glidden DeMink.  

There were the following corrections for the September 10, 2012 minutes:  Page 1, par #5: change “business card” to “credit card web”.  Add: “Kathy Siebrasse is looking into a paypal account”; par. 6 change last sentence to “Kathy” not Jan; par. #9- add after “painter” “for the front porch”. Page #2: par. #1- delete “She may add “ and insert  “home of the “and insert after “Mausoleum “may be added” .  In paragraph #2 insert after “about” DeKalb, including”, and in paragraph #5 insert after “sign” “that attaches to the bottom of the main sign”and in paragraph #6 delete sentence “He..........barn”.

Jeff Marshall moved to accept the minutes with corrections, and Cindy Ditzler seconded; motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report:  

Kathy Siebrasse moved to place the Treasurer’s Report on file, and Kepp Johnson seconded; motion carried.

President’s Report: No report

Director’s Report:  
Marcia e-mailed a list to board members regarding items needed for craft activity on November 18th.  Regarding the Hero Heating contract it was decided to have Phil Bennett talk with them about having once a year maintenance agreement vs. a twice a year contract.  Marcia mentioned that Cheryl Nicholson on behalf of the LaVigne family had offered to donate a family punch bowl to us.  The consensus of the Board was that we probably wouldn’t need it.  Marcia will talk with the family to see if they would like to donate it for the Divas Dish Silent Auction.   Marcia reported that the sorority rental event on October 7th went very well.  They used our tables and chairs and had their own tent. We discussed membership renewal letters.  Jim Morel and Phil Bennett volunteered to make 56 reminder calls to past members encouraging membership renewals.

Membership:  Jan Devore submitted copies of a “Membership Plan” to board members and asked for input.  She stated that we need to develop a regular routine of contacting people either by phone, e-mail or mail, and we need to raise awareness of the Glidden Homestead.  One way of expanding awareness would be increase use of the Welcome Center for rental groups.  Members were asked to think about the question “How can we market ourselves to increase our membership?”  Kathy Siebrasse suggested that all members review the plan and discuss at the next meeting. 
Fund Raising: No report

Property:  Jim Morel reported that the front porch of the Homestead has been painted.  Volunteers may do some touching up if needed.  Marcia expressed thanks to Phil Bennett & Wes Bennett for washing some of the Homestead windows after the painting.  She reported that there is one outlet in the Welcome Center which doesn’t work. 

Gardens and Grounds:  Jeff Marshall is looking into contracting with a different snow plowing service since our previous provider is not available.
Exhibits and Furnishings:  No report

Events:  There has been good publicity for the “Cymbal” musical group which will perform at 2 P.M. on October 14.  Dave Miner will be at the Homestead with displays on October 28, November 4, and November 18.  He will give a presentation on the 18th and supervise the construction of a craft project.  Janet Glidden and Carol Tweedy will assist with the craft activity.  Refreshments will be wassail, and store bought cookies and cupcakes.  Decorations will have a fall harvest theme.  

The Barbed Wire Tour will be held on November 4 at 11 and 2 P.M.  One addition to the tour will be the outside of the Annie Glidden home on Glidden Road.  Cheryl Johnson, a relative of Annie’s will dress in costume and talk about Annie.  The tour will also include the outside of the home of the late Paul Nehring and the old Ellwood manufacturing factory (now Mooneys), Evergreen Cemetery and Fairview Cemetery.  Sarah DeMink will order a new wreath from the family for the outside of the Glidden Mausoleum at Fairview Cemetery. 
Archives:  A new acquisition obtained was the Chase Eliphalet Glidden family Bible donated by Jan Hiland Upczak., his great granddaughter.

Pie Sale:  Members were reminded to give pick up forms to buyers.  Kathy Siebrasse will send out a suggested e-mail to send to prospective buyers.  We made $1300 last year.  We have to sell 500 to make a 45% profit.

New Business:  
Jeff Marshall is chairing a DeKalb Area Agricultural Heritage Association Barn Tour Committee meeting.  A meeting was held with Glidden Board & DAAHA board representatives attending. A survey will be sent out to some barn owners in the County to see if they would be interested in participating in a barn tour event.  

Svetlana announced that we will be in need of new board members for the Homestead.  Kathy Siebrasse, Jim Morel and Marcia Wilson volunteered to serve on the Nominating Committee.  The name of Eric Johnson was presented as a new potential board member.  Jim Morel suggested that the Nominating Committee talk with him about the position and if he’s interested the Committee will present his name for Board approval at the next board meeting. 
The next Board meeting will be held on November 12, 2012 at 7 P.M. at the Homestead.

Jeff Marshall moved that the meeting be adjourned, and Jim Morel seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 P.M.







Respectfully submitted,







Sarah Glidden DeMink, Secretary 

